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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING OF  

THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF NEW LEBANON   

HELD ON JUNE 9, 2020 

Present:   Tistrya Houghtling, Supervisor  

    Jesse Newton, Councilmember   

Norman Rasmussen, Councilmember  

    Deborah Gordon, Councilmember 

John Trainor, Councilmember  

 

Recording Secretary: Marsha “Marcie” Robertson, Town Clerk 

Others Present: Hazel “Cissy” Hernandez, CEO/ZEO 

Samantha Long, Court Clerk 

Cynthia Creech, Deputy Court Clerk, CAC, ZRC 

David Farren, CAC Chair  

Steve Powers, CAC 

Peg Munves, CAC 

Robert Gilson, CAC 

Ted Salem, ZBA, ZRC Chair 

Nina Keller, Ethics Board Member 

Tammie Darcy, Tax Collector 

Ermenia Rasmussen, Business & Economic Dev. Committee 

Marc Anthonisen, Climate Smart Task Force Committee 

Michelle Bienes, SYP Director, Building Dept. Clerk, Assessor’s                 

Clerk & 2nd Deputy Court Clerk 

Monte Wasch, Business & Economic Development Committee 

Chair 

Judy Zimmer, Cleaner 

Sharon Powers, Business & Economic Development Committee 

Michelle VanHorn, Reporter, The Eastwick Press 

Several members of the public 

 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m. by Supervisor Houghtling.  Supervisor 

Houghtling noticed all that the meeting was being recorded.   Supervisor Houghtling asked 

all in attendance of the meeting to mute their phone except for the Town Board and the 

Town Clerk.  A moment of silence was held for George Floyd, the entire country and all the 

pain and suffering, the good police officers who are protecting and serving and the peaceful 

protesting followed by the flag salute.    The meeting was held online and via phone at: 

 
Joining info Join with Google Meet 
 meet.google.com/wsj-jztd-wqq  

https://meet.google.com/wsj-jztd-wqq
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 Join by phone 
 +1 262-977-4721 (PIN: 379422855) 

 More phone numbers  

 

MINUTES: 

The minutes of the May 12, 2020 Regular Meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made 

by Councilmember Rasmussen, seconded by Councilmember Gordon approved unanimously 

to approve the minutes as typed.   

 

FINANCIAL: 

Supervisor’s Report: 

Since this was an online meeting the Supervisor’s Report as of May 31, 2020 was available 

to the public via the Town Clerk’s email and the Town website and the Town Board was 

emailed the Supervisor’s Report by Supervisor Houghtling.  A motion was made by 

Councilmember Newton to accept the Supervisor’s report as typed.  The motion was 

seconded by Councilmember Trainor.   

  

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye 

 

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she has not received any emails in advance of the Town 

Board meeting starting.  If anyone does have anything for Privilege of the Floor to email it 

to her at supervisor@townofnewlebanon.com or text it to her at 518-505-1535 and she will 

read it at the second privilege of the floor at the end of the meeting. 

 

BUDGET AMENDMENT: 

 There were no budget amendments this month. 

 

AUDIT OF BILLS: 

General Nos. 170 through 199, in the amount of $56,617.01;  

Highway Nos. 53 through 63, in the amount of $59,935.49; 

Escrow Nos. 6 in the amount of $125.00; 

As listed on Abstract No. 6 dated June 9, 2020. 

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Houghtling and seconded by Councilmember Newton to 

pay the above noted claims from their respective accounts. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

https://tel.meet/wsj-jztd-wqq?pin=9849438710760&hs=0
mailto:supervisor@townofnewlebanon.com
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  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Estimated Revenue Decreases and Expenditure Cuts:  

Supervisor Houghtling stated that every month she will be revisiting the estimated revenue 

decreases and expenditure cuts in case anything has changed.  Supervisor Houghtling stated 

that we did receive two more departments submitting expenditure cuts.  The Recreation 

Commission whose entire budget is based on things like movies in the park and other events 

that involve large gatherings of people, has given up their entire $3,000 budget.  The 

Conservation Advisory Council (CAC) has offered to remove the tablet from the Verizon 

account that is a monthly cost of $40.00 for the months of June – December as well as the 

Birds of Prey, totaling $880.00 from the CAC.  Supervisor Houghtling stated this brings the 

total savings to $125,215.00.   

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we have not gotten an updated loss of revenue, it is still 

sitting at the 20 – 40%.  As discussed at the last town board meeting if it stays at the 20%, 

we are in good shape.  Supervisor Houghtling is of the mindset that we stay where we are for 

now and knowing that all department heads know that we are on a very tight budget.  If 

revenue losses go higher then we will have to have a different conversation. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that at the hardware store they had the second highest 

grossing May on record since they reopened under Country Squire seventeen years ago.  So 

hopefully we will see more of that throughout the rest of Columbia County. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she thinks as businesses reopen, hopefully New Lebanon 

residents will get out there and support local business.   

 
 

Summer Camp: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that at last months’ meeting, the town board voted to not 

have summer camp at the town.  The Columbia County Department of Health still strongly 

recommends not having summer camps. They do not feel that it is safe.  Supervisor 

Houghtling stated that what has changed is that the Governor’s office did announce that on 

June 29th, 2020 we are allowed to have summer camp, whereas before we were not allowed 

to.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did send the town board and Michelle Bienes all 

of the interim guidance, it is very in-depth.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she feels 

that it is not easily doable and has asked Michelle Bienes to comment on behalf of the 

summer youth program. 

 

Councilmember Trainor stated that after reading over the safety guidelines he feels the 
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decision made at the last meeting should continue in force.   

Councilmember Trainor stated that since Michelle will have other duties, we won’t have to 

worry about that, but he is sorry to hear about the loss of summer childcare issue but he is 

worried about the kids. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that with Michelle’s duties, we have so much extra work at 

the town hall due to all the safety requirements that there is no lack of work and Michelle 

will be filling in for the hours that she would have been doing at summer camp. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated that he concurs that we worry a little more about what 

would happen to a bunch of kids if they get sick.   

Councilmember Rasmussen stated that from a budget stand point not only will we not be 

saving the money that we thought we could save from not having summer camp, we will be 

looking at an increase in cost because if Michelle is working at the camp, then we will need 

to pay someone to cover the door at the town hall. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that he knows this a really important program for a lot of 

the town residents but he feels we should remain closed for the health and safety of our 

kids. 

 

Councilmember Gordon stated that she agreed with the other town board members, this is a 

much-loved program but that we should remain closed for health and safety reasons. 

 

New Lebanon Summer Youth Camp Director, Michelle Bienes stated that she agrees with 

everyone’s recommendation to remain closed for the season.  She is not comfortable putting 

the health and safety of the kids at risk.  With all of the safety measures in place and the 

social distancing it will be difficult to operate the summer youth program in these 

conditions. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we do not need to take another vote on this because it 

was voted on last month.   

 

Skate Park: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she just wanted to update everyone, that before COVID 

happened we were given a free skate park and it has all been on hold.  She did contact the 

business owner and spoke to Jesse and according to the attorney now that we are in phase II, 

we can get the skate park broken down and back to New Lebanon.  We can review the budget 

later once we get a better feel on the revenue losses. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that he reached out to all of the volunteers that he has to help 

with the skate park. They are all builders and contractors, who are very busy right now that 

they are able to be back to work, but they all pledged some time to help.  Councilmember 

Newton did order some materials that will be donated to build mobile units to move these 

pieces.  Hopefully in the next eight or ten days he can get a team together to go on a weekend 

and breakdown and get everything outside, then get our overweight permits to move 
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everything to town.   

Councilmember Trainor stated that if Councilmember Newton needs any help to let him 

know. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that Councilmember Newton mentions materials being 

donated.  She asked if that was by Country Squire? 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that it was correct, Country Squire donated the materials. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling asked Councilmember Newton to please keep track of everyone who 

either donated materials, their time or energy she would like to make sure proper thank yous 

are done.  

 

Water Testing Status: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated this is an update.  DEC and the Department of Health have 

completed testing on private wells.  They messed up with some of the samples and had to go 

back and retest so we are looking at about three to four weeks before we have results. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that DEC and the Department of Health cannot share these 

results with us, they are confidential.  

  

Supervisor Houghtling thanked Peg Munves, she tracked down phone numbers of everyone 

that was on DEC’s list for testing.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did reach out to 

everyone and almost everyone is going to share their results with the town. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she wanted to recognize that Paul Rix and Peg Munves 

have taken on the water PFOA issue as kind of a sub-committee of the CAC.  They have 

done a lot of work researching the landfill and researching the files.  Supervisor Houghtling 

stated that once we figure out the PFOA at risk issue we have to talk about closing the 

landfill.  We received $625,000 from the County when Mike Benson was the Supervisor, it 

has been sitting in our bank account.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that was the county’s 

share that was agreed upon.  There are a lot of people that feel that wasn’t a fair amount, 

that the county should be paying more but it is a done deal.  The town accepted the contract 

and the money.  

 

Letter of Interest for Business & Economic Development Committee: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we have three more people who have submitted letters of 

interest to join the committee from Shawna Fitzsimmons, Cynthia Creech and Josh Young. 

 

Councilmember Trainor asked if there is going to be any limit on the numbers allowed to join 

the committee. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that they discussed in the beginning letting as many people as 

want join the committee because there are many different sub-committees and a huge list of 

projects. 
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A motion was made by Supervisor Houghtling and seconded by Councilmember Trainor to 

add all three new members to the committee. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye 
 

Reschedule the Public Hearing for Proposed LL #1 of 2020: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we had a public hearing scheduled right when COVID 

happened and we need to re-schedule it.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that public hearings 

are different than a regular town board meeting, you want the public present.  Supervisor 

Houghtling stated that we are going to have to follow all safety guidelines and health 

screenings.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did check with the Town Attorney 

regarding some town board members and members of the public not being comfortable 

coming to a public hearing in person but want to participate.  We can be in the town hall 

and set up a computer for those that don’t want to participate in person.  We will be 

accepting emails for comments for the public who are not comfortable coming in person that 

would like to be on the record and be heard. 

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Houghtling and seconded by Councilmember Gordon to 

schedule a Public Hearing for Proposed Local Law #1 of 2020 for Tuesday, July 14th, 2020 

at 6:30 PM. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Adoption of Safety Plan and NYS Affirmation: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated this is a beast of a document and thanked Bob Gilson, 

Councilmember Gordon and Michelle Bienes for being on a committee to help come up 

with this plan.  She also thanked Attorney Tingley for his help. 

   

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did run the safety plan by the Columbia County 

Come Back Committee, they will review plans for free for any business.  They thought our 

plan was very well done and encouraged us to share our plan with other town supervisors. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that on page ten, there is an actual question for the attorney 
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and that will be removed.  If a visitor refuses to give a name or a phone number for the 

log, input visitor refused, but they cannot refuse the questionnaire. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that the questionnaire is three questions:  Have you had a 

fever in the last fourteen days?  Have you tested positive for COVID in the last fourteen 

days?  Have you been exposed to anybody that you know tested positive in the last 

fourteen days? 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we need volunteers or town employees for some to do 

items on the safety plan. 

 Communicate with the public (e-mail blast, website) – Town Clerk Robertson 

 Training – Supervisor Houghtling 

 Three question survey – Councilmember Rasmussen 

Partition, 6ft markers, door buzzer, plexiglass dividers, fans, pickup box – 

Councilmember Newton & Donnie Sears 

  Court /meeting room chairs 6ft apart – Samantha Long 

  Make signs for building – Michelle Bienes 

  Hanging signs & set up sanitizing stations – Councilmember Trainor 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Trainor and seconded by Councilmember Gordon to 

adopt the safety plan (See Attachment A) as written with the edit on page ten removing the 

question for the attorney and authorizing the Town Supervisor to incorporate any applicable 

guidance from any other government agency. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that the town hall will officially reopen on Monday, June 

15th, 2020 in accordance with the safety plan. 

 

Town Board Meetings – Online vs. In Person Moving Forward: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she has had requests from some town board members 

wanting to meet in person, given the safety plan it is quite an undertaking but it is allowed.  

She wanted to have more discussion on the pros and cons.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that 

her and Councilmember Newton discussed options like having a meeting in the pavilion or 

in the firehouse.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she definitely feels there are advantages 

to meeting in person.  She has been pretty quarantined with her family and doesn’t really 

want to open herself up to a room full of people but if that is what the majority of the board 

wants, she will go along with that.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she would also like to 

keep the options open for people who do not want to come out in public to still be able to 

attend via google meets. 
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Councilmember Newton stated that he would love to have regular meetings again, he hates 

google meets.  He likes the interaction of a regular meeting.  He thinks the pavilion is a good 

idea for spacing and for the airflow. 

 

Councilmember Trainor stated that he would like to get back to regular meetings as well, 

especially after last month when he had issues participating in the meeting.  He agrees with 

Councilmember Newton that he likes the interaction of a regular meeting and he wouldn’t 

mind meeting in the pavilion. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that if we can get a PA system and microphones for the 

pavilion that will help with the ability to be heard. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we already have the PA system in the court room and 

microphones.  We will just need to come up with speakers for the pavilion. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated that because he is accustomed to participating in online 

video and audio conferences for many years, he is very comfortable with them but there is 

value in personal interaction.  He is very reticent to think about an indoor meeting but 

whatever the board votes, it votes.  He also feels that when we start having in person 

meetings that we also broadcast them to satisfy both interests.  He would prefer the outdoor 

meeting over the indoor meeting. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that hopefully the state keeps it open so that hopefully 

Councilmember Rasmussen can participate via online with a laptop in his place.  

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that based on her conversation with the attorney a few board 

members can meet in person and some online.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she agrees 

with Councilmember Rasmussen that she would feel safer meeting via online for safety 

reasons. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated obviously this has been a terrible experience but hopefully 

we learn from it and maybe even gain a greater level of involvement by having the option to 

participate in person or online. 

 

Councilmember Gordon stated that she also agrees with Councilmember Rasmussen, she 

feels better about an in-person meeting in the pavilion over the town hall meeting room but 

she would prefer to meet online. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that if we meet in person that she is also much more 

comfortable in the pavilion then at the town hall.  She also reminded everyone that if we 

meet at the town hall everyone has to wear a mask for the whole meeting. Supervisor 

Houghtling stated that she will have to look into whether or not under the pavilion will 

require mask wearing.   
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Supervisor Houghtling asked the board if they want to vote on this now or wait until June 

20th and see what the regulations are and then decide on the type of meeting that will be 

held.   

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated that he is comfortable waiting until we know what the 

rules are on June 20th and then make a decision as to what type of meeting will be held. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated there is enough time to notice the public after the decision is 

made on June 20th.   

 

Councilmember Trainor agreed with Councilmember Rasmussen. 

 

Councilmember Gordon agreed with both Councilmember Rasmussen and Councilmember 

Trainor. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated that he would like to request that when convenient and 

possible he would like to look into the option of live streaming the town board meetings.  He 

asked Supervisor Houghtling if she could send information on the company that they were 

looking into. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she agreed with that and has had requests from residents 

to allow that option for when we go back to meeting in person.  She will forward the 

information to the town board to look over and revisit this at next month’s meeting. 

 

Short Term Rentals and Farming Proposals from the ZRC: 

Ted Salem stated that he sent a cover memo to Supervisor Houghtling explaining the 

rational for the two proposals which Supervisor Houghtling forwarded to the Town Board.  

Ted Salem stated that he didn’t feel that he needed to amplify much.  He thanked 

Councilmember Newton and Deputy Court Clerk Creech for the leg work that they did on 

conforming the town codes to the state statutes particularly with respect to the definitions.  

 

Ted Salem stated that he and Jim Carroll did work on the short-term rental.  Ted Salem 

stated that there was a state training last week that he has the power point for it that was 

shared with the ZRC.  There are some jurisdictions not far from here who have fairly 

stringent regulations for short term rentals.  Ted Salem stated that the ZRC has opted to 

take a minimalist approach and more or less use the format that we have been using for 

bed and breakfasts and simply substitute short term rental and subsume the concept of bed 

and breakfast into short term rentals.  The regulations for bed and breakfasts are pretty 

bare bones, it relates to parking, lighting and generally operating in accord with the 

neighborhood.   

 

Supervisor Houghtling asked if the committee had any conversations with any of our local 

bed and breakfast owners to see if this is going to work for them. 

 

Ted Salem stated that is a good question and they plan on doing that.  They wanted to get it 
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to this point and get it to the attorney to help shape up the language, so they have 

something concrete.  The ZRC has already endorsed the idea of contacting short term rental 

operators, air B&B operators in this area but didn’t want to do that before getting the 

boards consent.  Hopefully in the next month or so. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated if any air B&B business owners are watching or listening to 

this meeting and they want to be a part of that conversation to reach out to Ted Salem. 

 

Peg Munves stated that everyone who owns an air B&B in New Lebanon off of the air B&B 

platform, they have all responded with messages. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling recommended maybe reaching out to Monte Wasch, chair of the 

Business & Economic Development Committee because the committee worked very hard at 

getting an entire business spreadsheet and she thinks there are some of this type of 

business on the list as well.  

 

Councilmember Newton stated that he would like to point out that when Chatham was 

going through their rezoning, air B&B short term rentals were on a lot of that.  He had a 

couple customer in town reach out to him, and he explained that yes it was on the ZRC’s 

agenda but at the time the ZRC was looking at a very low-level law that dealt with it.  None 

of the people who reached out to Councilmember Newton seemed offended in any way. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that was a good point because it ended up very contentious in 

Chatham but from what she has read in the proposal she thinks the ZRC is being very 

reasonable and not over regulatory.   

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that no motion is needed, that Ted Salem has town board 

authorization to go to the next step on this which would be to get together with the town 

attorney. 

 

Annual Highway Bids – Equipment, Calcium Chloride, Fuel and Sand, Stone & Gravel: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we go out to bid every year on four different bids for 

equipment, calcium chloride, fuel both diesel and heating fuel and sand, stone and gravel.  

The town board needs to make a motion to go out to bid with bids being due the Friday before 

the next town board meeting.   

 

Councilmember Newton stated that he wanted to make it clear to the public listening that 

the equipment bid is not for the purchase of equipment but for subcontractors to work with 

their equipment. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling thanked Councilmember Newton for clarifying and stated that it is 

more of a rental with operator.  It is a bulldozer, excavator, dump truck, mini excavator and 

mini track loader.  It is equipment that the town does not have and instead of spending a lot 

of money on this equipment, Highway Superintendent Winestock contracts out the work 
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when it is needed. 

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Houghtling and seconded by Councilmember Newton to 

go out to bid on Equipment, Calcium Chloride, Fuel and Sand Stone & Gravel with bids due 

on Friday July 10, 2020 at 4:00 PM to the Town Clerk’s office to be accepted or denied at the 

regular monthly town board meeting on July 14th, 2020. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye  

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she spoke to Highway Superintendent Winestock and 

there are a few changes he would like to make to the bid notices.  He would like to add crusher 

run to the sand stone & gravel bid notice and he has some updated contact information. 

 

Temporary Adjustment to Sign Laws to Support Local Businesses: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated she has had a few local businesses request that the town 

temporarily allow some extra signage for businesses due to coronavirus to advertise for their 

business during this time. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did check with Ted Salem, chair of the ZRC and he 

stated that as long as it is a temporary thing it was okay and a way to help local businesses. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did check with the town attorney who said there are 

a few ways that the town board can do this.  The town board could do a local executive order 

suspending the sign law for a period of X days but problem with that is the Governor has said 

that no towns can do any executive orders related to COVID without the approval of the 

County Department of Health.  The other option is a temporary moratorium on local laws 

which the town board could do via a resolution which could be the quickest thing. 

 

Councilmember Trainor asked if these would be temporary signs, the kind you can put out 

in the morning and remove in the evening at the end of business day? 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that they could be that, but the attorney was talking about was 

a moratorium on the sign law which would mean that temporarily the town is not holding 

you to the sign laws that are on the books.  It wouldn’t define what types of signs; it would 

define a time limit.   

 

Councilmember Trainor stated that it sounds reasonable to him, some places were hit pretty 

hard. 

 

Councilmember Gordon stated that she thinks it might be effective in some places like the 
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speedway for instance, which is more isolated and not already inundated with signs.  She 

stated that in the miracle mile so to speak, extra signs are likely to be counterproductive 

because there is already so much competition for attention as people drive through town.  She 

feels it would be unfortunate if businesses invest in extra signage and have it have no effect 

or negative effect. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated his thought is he applied for a variance for his business and 

he is pretty sure it did make a difference.  The only thing he can see is possibly being an 

enforcement issue after the two- or three-month period, but he is fine with suspending it for 

a set amount of time. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated he thinks something like a sixty day pause on 

enforcement is a reasonable concession to try to provide some assistance to the businesses 

and with regard to the enforcement issue after words, it certainly may be an issue but he 

thinks we should allow businesses to add additional signage if they think it will help them. 

 

Ted Salem, Chair of the ZRC stated that whatever the board does it has to be the same 

throughout the whole town and the idea of an out right moratorium is a bit unnerving.  

Things like feathered flags, which have already been experienced, he thinks would be 

concerning.  The idea of modest signage that can be taken in and out every day, which is 

provided for in the proposed Local Law #1 of 2020 he thinks would work.   He feels an out 

right moratorium on the sign law he thinks would upset the board over time if people started 

to abuse it. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that to clarify, she misspoke and  that in an email from the 

town attorney, he did not suggest a moratorium, he suggested a resolution or motion 

suspending enforcement of the sign law for a period of sixty days. 

 

Ted Salem, Chair of ZRC stated that made sense and thought that was more of what they 

were talking about. 

 

Cissy Hernandez, CEO/ZEO stated she is a little concerned about the enforcement.  It was a 

Hercules effort on code enforcement, zoning board of appeals and the zoning rewrite 

committee.  So, whatever is decided please use very careful thought on how it is worded and 

respect the work that has gone in thus far.  It is very uncomfortable to have all of the business 

owners very upset with the administration of the town.  It is a very difficult thing to have to 

go through. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling asked if the board were to do a motion that temporarily suspended 

enforcement of sign laws and communicated that very clear to businesses, do you think that 

is a good way to go about it or would it cause problems. 

 

Cissy Hernandez, CEO/ZEO stated that she is pro having our businesses try to rebuild after 

this economic crisis that we are facing, so she wants to support businesses in every way 

possible.  What she would suggest is check with the attorney and take suggestions from Ted 
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Salem as well on the enforcement piece.   

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she did check with the town attorney and his 

recommendation is that we suspend enforcement for a matter of X days and maybe in the 

motion clarify when the sixty days is up if the town board does not extend it further 

everything needs to be taken down that was put up during that sixty days or something that 

is very clear that this is very temporary. 

 

Ted Salem, Chair of ZRC stated that he would make provisions that signs that are currently 

prohibited would continue to be prohibited.   

 

Cissy Hernandez, CEO/ZEO stated that she thinks Ted’s idea of the sign being small enough 

and mobile enough to be taken in and out. 

 

Councilmember Gordon stated that since the reason for theses additional signs is presumably 

that businesses are changing their modus operandi somewhat to deal with the pandemic, so 

if only those signs were permitted which explain the changes in new services, new hours 

being offered or whatever the changes may be.  Then once the businesses open up again as 

business as usual is resumed there will be no need for those signs. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that along those lines with what Councilmember Gordon said 

and CEO/ZEO Cissy Hernandez said what if we made the motion temporarily allowing each 

business to add one additional sign for the next sixty days as long as that additional sign 

complies with all the current guidelines in the sign law. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated that was similar to what he was thinking.  He was thinking 

if we made this resolution just deal with temporary signs, which our current sign law has a 

piece in there for that, allowing temporary signs with no permitting process. 

 

Ted Salem Chair of the ZRC stated that proposed Local Law #1 included temporary signage 

in it.   

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Houghtling and seconded by Councilmember Gordon that 

every business in the Town of New Lebanon can temporarily add one additional sign through 

the end of the day on August 15, 2020 as long as the additional sign complies with all current 

guidelines in the Town of New Lebanon sign law regarding size, type etc. but allowing the 

construction and materials of the sign to be of a lower standard and quality than required in 

the sign law. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye  
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Lafayette Trail Marker: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that the town is being offered a free marker from the President 

of the Lafayette Trail which is a non-profit organization with the mission to document and 

mark General Lafayette’s footpath during the 1824-25 farewell tour of the U.S. in preparation 

for the 2024 four bicentennial celebrations and they have offered to donate a Lafayette trail 

marker to Lebanon Springs with it either located at the actual spring or located on the Town 

Hall property by the Indian Head Fountain.  The Historian also looked at it and thought it 

was a great offer. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that everyone was in agreement that it was great offer, the 

questions was where to put it. 

 

Councilmember Trainor stated that the Town Historian, Bitsy Sheffer suggested that we put 

it at the Town Hall and he agrees with that. 

 

Councilmember Gordon stated she thinks it should go at the springs because that is where 

Lafayette visited and there are quite a few people who do go there and fill their water.  Her 

main problem with putting by the Indian Head Fountain, is that anyone who stops and reads 

the marker will assume the fountain is the spring.  She feels that it jumbles the history. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated he does not have a preference either way.  

 

Councilmember Newton stated he thinks it’s a good thing to have the trail marker, having it 

at the Town Hall it gives people a safe parking area. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she is in agreement with Councilmember Trainor and 

Councilmember Newton that at the Town Hall will see more passer by traffic and make the 

wording clear on the marker stating the actual site visited is the spring up the road.  She 

also wonders if it possible to get two markers, one at Town Hall and one at the actual springs. 

 

Councilmember Gordon agreed and thought that was a good idea. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she doesn’t think there needs to be a vote on this.  The 

majority of the board agrees on a location by the Town Hall unless we are able to get two 

markers. 

 

New Lebanon Farmers Market: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that this is a check in.  About four years ago the farmer’s 

market was looking for a new location and the town board at the time offered to host it at the 

park and become a town run or town sponsored farmer’s market, that offer was declined.  

  

Supervisor Houghtling stated that they are not looking for a new location, they are looking 

to change up the management and may now be open to a town sponsored market which would 

allow us to advertise for them through the town email blast, website, newsletter and if we 
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wanted to put money in the budget for them we could.  Supervisor Houghtling is asking the 

board if they are open to considering being somehow involved with the farmer’s market. 

 

Councilmember Newton stated he absolutely is open to working with the farmer’s market, 

just need to work out the mechanics.  He is in favor of supporting them in some way. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that if they don’t end up being a not for profit, we could apply 

for grants for them if there are grants available. 

 

Councilmember Trainor stated that he agrees with Councilmember Newton totally. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated he was in favor as well. 

 

Councilmember Gordon stated she doesn’t really understand what is meant by the town to 

sponsor a farmer’s market, what responsibilities come with that, but she is certainly in favor 

of having the conversation. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated she did ask Josh Young who is taking over the managerial roll 

to do the research and come to the town board with a proposal.   

 

Newsletter/Promotion: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that finally we have the research done to figure out how we 

can get back to advertising and promoting for our businesses.  The town attorney put out a 

memorandum that define a few different ways that we can do this.  Supervisor Houghtling 

stated that we have to do a separate newsletter, one with only town hall business and a 

separate mailing specifically for tourism and promotion of businesses.   

 

Councilmember Gordon asked if they can be separate publications but mailed together. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that was her thought.  She will ask for clarification from the 

town attorney on that. 

 

Councilmember Trainor asked would this be specifically for tourism, would be supporting 

nonprofits and how would we choose who to support and advertise. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated it is publicity money, so we can establish a publicity fund for 

the purposes of promoting general commercial welfare of the town.  Supervisor Houghtling 

suggested passing this along to Monte Wasch, Chair of the Business and Economic 

Development Committee to review and come up with a plan to present to the Town Board.  

The board agreed. 

 

County Updates: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated she just wanted to update on a few things going on in the 

County level.  The County is also looking at a big revenue decrease, the high-end scenario 

is $20 million.  The County has worked with department heads like the town did and they 
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have made expenditure cuts without having to do layoffs.  The county has implemented a 

mandatory furlough day, one day in a two week pay period which saves the county almost 

a million dollars just doing that one day.  Supervisors were not mandatory because they 

are elected and salaried, most supervisors including Supervisor Houghtling elected to do 

this as well.   

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that the Columbia County Come Back Committee has been 

meeting regularly and working really hard to support local businesses on how to properly 

and safely reopen for business. They did a survey asking local business what their 

struggles are and that was sent out via the Town Clerk’s email blast and on the town 

website. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we as a county only received two hundred test kits 

from New York State, the rest were purchased by private donations so Supervisor 

Houghtling offered to write a letter to all of our Federal and State representatives asking 

for more test kits especially now that we are reopening and the chairman agreed to send 

this letter from the Board of Supervisors. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that with the bail reform we only have thirty-five inmates 

at the Columbia County Jail, but our staffing levels are for one hundred, thirty-five 

inmates and we are not allowed to lower that.  They did request a temporary reduction, 

and it was granted, they were allowed to bring it down by five staff members and the 

same mandatory furlough day. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she just wanted to mention on a county level the entire 

emergency management committee, the entire department of health, Chairman Murrell 

and Supervisor Lagonia have really done an amazing job and are putting in so many 

hours keeping the Supervisor’s updated.  Supervisor Houghtling forwards all updates to 

Town Clerk Robertson to pass along to our town residents via the town email blast and on 

the town webpage.  

 

COMMITTEE/LIAISON REPORTS: 

Assessor (Councilmember Rasmussen): 
Councilmember Rasmussen stated that Kim Smith, Assessor reports that she had been 

working regularly from the phone and from home.  They did do the Board of Assessment 

Review this month, there were a few complaints that they are working on.  The file for the 

final roll will go to the county in July and the notice to the Town Clerk’s office.  

 

Building Department (Councilmember Newton): 
Councilmember Newton stated that he doesn’t have anything major to report.  Now that 

we are into phase II, we will start seeing a lot of construction open up and he anticipates 

that it will be very busy.  He knows that Cissy has been working a lot already. 

 

Cissy Hernandez, CEO/ZEO stated that surprisingly enough we are only three permits 
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shy of where we were last year at this time.  

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated she wanted to acknowledge Cissy, Jeff and Michelle, their 

whole department, are doing a stellar job, everyone, all of the town employees are doing a 

great job working under these conditions. 

 

Business & Economic Development (Councilmember Gordon): 
Councilmember Gordon stated that the committee members are encouraged to sign up for 

sub-committees to better define the projects and develop strategies for moving forward.  

Work has begun on that level and that is very exciting. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated to clarify the sub-committees working on these projects will 

bring it to the committee and then Monte Wasch, Chair of the Business & Economic 

Development Committee will bring these ideas and projects to the town board. 

 

Monte Wasch, Chair of the Business & Economic Development Committee stated that 

they have divided into sub groups, among them are a group devoted to studying town 

planning and the beautification of downtown, a group devoted to the food issues, a group 

devoted to infrastructure and a group devoted to acquiring the old Hess station and what 

can be made out of it. All of the sub groups will meet individually and then all will meet 

back up as a whole on the next meeting on July 6th.  The sub groups will report back to 

the committee and the committee as a whole will decide what gets brought before the 

town board. 

 

Monte Wasch stated that they also maintain almost daily contact with the businesses 

that they have on their list and trying to expand that list so that they can cover all the 

businesses.  They try to retweet everything that they get from Supervisor Houghtling and 

Town Clerk Robertson that is relevant to businesses so that they are aware of what 

opportunities there are. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling thanked Monte Wasch and all of the committee members, Ted 

Salem and Cissy Hernandez for the list of businesses the committee used to develop a full 

business listing. 

 

Monte Wasch stated that we received 10% of all of the grant money that was allocated by 

Berkshire Taconic for Columbia County. 

 

CAC & Environmental Management & Climate Smart Task Force (Councilmember 
Gordon): 

David Farren, Chair of the CAC stated that approved a mission statement, that they 

never had at their monthly meeting last night.  Bob Gilson worked up a draft and worked 

with Gretchan Seager from Hillsdale and they added a few other points. 

 

You’ve already heard about Peg Munves and Paul Rix working on the water issue in town 

and the DEC testing the neighbor landfill wells, we are still awaiting the results. 
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Trees for Tributaries delivered 109 seedlings to Carole Roseman’s property for planting.  

They have had as many as twenty volunteers involved having to limit the number at one 

time due to the pandemic.  The whole idea for Trees for Tributaries is to prevent erosion 

along stream corridors.  Any property owners that have stream corridors should pay 

attention to the program and find out if they qualify. 

 

Steve Powers stated Bruce Shenker was unable to attend tonight’s meeting but wanted to 

pass along that on a county level there is a proposal to make Columbia County a Climate 

Smart County and that a committee was set up to determine the next steps. 

 

Steve Powers, Chair of the New Lebanon Climate Smart Task Force stated that they had 

a second meeting last week and the sub committees are looking into various action items 

that will gain points towards our goal getting to bronze level.  Obviously, we are looking 

at projects that don’t require any financial expenditures to the town. 

 

Fire, Law Enforcement & Emergency (Councilmembers Newton & Trainor): 
Councilmember Newton stated he had a brief conversation with Ed Godfroy from the LVPA 

asking if they had a lot of calls or issues.  Ed stated that calls were actually down quite a bit. 

 

Highway (Superintendent Winestock & Councilmembers Newton): 
Councilmember Newton stated that he has had a couple of conversations with Highway 

Superintendent Winestock and he believes that yesterday New York State released the 

CHIPS Funding, the Extreme Weather and the PAVE NY.  It looks like we will be getting all 

three of those monies. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that even if we only get 80% of everything, we only budgeted 

for the CHIPS so we will be where we were or even more so that is great news. 

 

Historian & LVHS: (Councilmembers Trainor): 
Councilmember Trainor stated that there is nothing to report.  The historical society hasn’t 

met at all. 

 

Justice Court/Constable (Councilmember Trainor): 
Councilmember Trainor stated that there is nothing to report, he hasn’t seen or spoken to 

anyone from the court. 

 

Library (Councilmember Trainor): 
Councilmember Trainor stated that he hasn’t seen or spoken to anyone from the library. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that we have a contract with the library that was set by 

referendum and cannot be changed.  She reached out to the library and had a 

conversation with them that all of the town departments are working on a tight budget 

and that she was aware that they are losing a ton of money themselves due to lack of 
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state funding and other funding but if they had anything to give back to the town it would 

be great.  The library gave us back $1,568.89 that was left over from the NL200, 

Supervisor Houghtling acknowledged that and thanked the library. 

 

      Buildings, Parks & Recreation (Councilmembers Newton): 
Councilmember Newton stated he doesn’t have anything major.  The park bathrooms are 

coming along, the site work was done, cleaned up, grass was planted, siding is on and 

Donnie Sears is mowing constantly. 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Trainor and seconded by Councilmember Newton to 

authorize Supervisor Houghtling to refund any pavilion rental fees that have already been 

paid that are requested to be refunded through the Town Clerk’s office. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

  Councilmember Rasmussen -   Aye 

  Councilmember Gordon -    Aye 

  Supervisor Houghtling  -    Aye 

  Councilmember Newton -    Aye 

  Councilmember Trainor -    Aye  

 

Seniors (Councilmember Gordon): 
No report at this time. 

 

Volunteers (Councilmember  Rasmussen): 
No report at this time. 

 

David Farren, CAC Chair stated that he had as many as twenty volunteers who helped with 

the Trees for Tributaries project and he will get that information to Councilmember 

Rasmussen. 

 

Project Management (Councilmember  Rasmussen): 
No report at this time.   

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she received a call from Joe Ogilvie, they are doing a 

clean up of the rail trail property sometime in the month of June using safe social 

distancing.  Joe asked Supervisor Houghtling to ask the town board if they would 

consider helping to provide dumpster for that clean up.  Supervisor Houghtling stated 

that we do have a $200 credit from Columbia County Solid Waste Dept. that we typically 

use for town clean up day.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that she thinks if we don’t use 

it, we lose it.  Supervisor Houghtling stated that we will find out the answer to that. 

 

Councilmember Rasmussen stated that if we are going to lose the credit we might as well 

let someone use it. 
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Councilmember Trainor stated that he agreed with that. 

Councilmember Gordon stated absolutely. 

Supervisor Houghtling asked what if we aren’t going to lose it?  How does the board feel? 

Councilmember Trainor stated that we are strapped for funds right.  If we are not going 

to lose it, he’d be a little reluctant, but if we are going to lose it, I’d let them have the 

dumpster. 

Councilmember Newton stated that he agreed with Councilmember Trainor. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Houghtling and seconded by Councilmember Trainor that 

if and only if we are going to lose our $200.00 credit with Columbia County Solid Waste if 

we do not use it this year that we allow it to be used for a dumpster for the clean up of the 

rail trail property on Lovers Lane. 

Roll Call Vote: 

Councilmember Rasmussen - Aye 

Councilmember Gordon -  Aye 

Supervisor Houghtling -  Aye 

Councilmember Newton -  Aye 

Councilmember Trainor -  Aye 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

JUNE: 

Tuesday, July 14th ~ Public Hearing @ Shatford Park Pavilion @ 6:30 pm 

Tuesday, July 14th ~ Regular Town Board Meeting @ Shatford Park Pavilion @ 

7:00 pm  

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that she received and read an email from Samantha Long 

asking if there is any way to open the park back up? 

Supervisor Houghtling responded to Samantha that we have to go by state guidelines, as of 

right now the park is allowed to be open as far as the grassy areas and the tennis courts are 

allowed to be open with certain regulations and restrictions.  We cannot yet open the 

playground or the basketball courts. 

Cissy Hernandez, CEO/ZEO asked about the safety plan and reopening the town hall.  She 

wanted clarification on how Michelle will use her hours for this.   

Supervisor Houghtling stated we will not be taking temperatures that was recommended 

but not required.  The hours that Michelle Bienes is working the door are her summer camp 
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salary so Cissy and Michelle will have to work out her other hours for the building dept. 

 

Supervisor Houghtling stated that none of the work being done at the front door can come 

out of building dept. hours. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

A motion was made by Councilmember Newton and seconded by Councilmember 

Rasmussen to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marcie Robertson 

New Lebanon Town Clerk 
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